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21 September 2009

Dear Director Franco,

We at the University of California Observatories are very enthusiastic about and supportive of the project to design, construct and operate the 6.5m telescope for the Observatorio Astronomico Nacional  in San Pedro Martir, B.C. (OAN/SPM), for which the primary mirror was recently cast. Initially this would be realized through the SASIR (Synoptic All Sky InfraRed Survey) project, in collaboration with astronomy institutions in Mexico led by UNAM and the Instituto Nacional de Astrofisica, Optica y Electronica and the University of Arizona.

In that context, we find that your proposal to develop and increase the infrastructure at the SPM site as a National Laboratory for Astrophysics, partially supported through the Consejo Nacional de Ciencia y Tecnologia, is a natural path and we wish to express our strong interest in participating and supporting such a course of action.

We understand that the operation of joint scientific, educational and technological projects related to this initiative will be under a scheme of shared infrastructure and operation costs. Such a scheme has in fact already been initiated between our institutions through the development of the Reionization And Transients InfraRed Project, scheduled to begin operations in 2010 at the OAN/SPM.

I look forward to further strengthening our collaboration and to a long and fruitful scientific partnership.

Sincerely,
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Michael Bolte

Director, University of California Observatories

University of California, Santa Cruz
�








